
 
Notice of Decision 

WSDOT Teanaway River Bank Shoreline Conditional Use  
(SC-21-00001) 

 
Pursuant to RCW 36.70B.130 and KCC 15A.06, notice is hereby given that on November 
22, 2021 the Department of Ecology issued final approval of the WSDOT Teanaway 
River Bank Shoreline Conditional Use Permit (SC-21-00001). The application received 
local approval from the Kittitas County Hearings Examiner on October 29, 2021. 
Pursuant to WAC 173-27-130, the application and Hearings Examiner decision were sent 
to the Washington State Department of Ecology for final approval. The proposed project 
involves bank protection revetment along 743 feet of the Teanaway River. The project 
parcels are #244935 and 234935 and are within the Rural Conservancy Shoreline zone 
which is a Shoreline of Statewide Significance.  
 
Copies of the Kittitas County Hearings Examiner’s decision, the Washington State 
Department of Ecology final decision and related file documents may be examined at 
Kittitas County Community Development Services, 411 N. Ruby Suite 2, Ellensburg, 
WA 98926. (509) 962-7506 or on the Kittitas County website: 
http://www.co.kittitas.wa.us/cds/land-use/default.aspx and navigating to “Shoreline 
Conditional Use” then the “Project File Number” as indicated in this notice. 
 
Issuance of this land use decision may be appealed by parties with standing, by filing a 
land use petition (LUPA) with the Washington State Shorelines Hearings Board. 
Instructions to file an appeal for this application can be found in WAC Chapter 461-08. 
The last day to file a LUPA is December 16, 2021. 
 
 
Dated:   November 25, 2021 
Publish:  November 25, 2021 Northern Kittitas County Tribune 
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